FINAL

Town of New Paltz

Environmental Conservation Board

December 4, 2013

Town Hall

7:30 pm

Participants: Mike Domitrovits, John Wilson, Norman Turner, Laura Deney, Rhett Weires.

Dan Torres was present as liaison from the Town Board for part of the meeting.

Tod Westlake, a potential new member, was present for part of the meeting

Owen Desmery, local high school student, attended the meeting for school credit.

The meeting was called to order at 7:40 p.m.

Agenda:

Public Comment: None.

Review/Approval of November Meeting Minutes – Laura Deney made a motion to approve the  November meeting minutes prepared by Mike. Seconded by John Wilson. Norman abstained as he was not present in November. Motion passed with all in favor.

Swearing in as Member (two still outstanding): John and Mike need to visit town clerk to be officially sworn in.

New laptop: Mike is still working on getting a purchase order; apparently a complicated process. 

Meet Potential New Member Tod Westlake. Rhett will distribute Tod's resume so all can take a look and then give it to the Town Board. Tod has been a strong proponent of environmental issues for many years and has been to many local government meetings as a beat reporter. He claims to have a tendency to ask annoying questions. He also worked as a copywriter as well as for Greenpeace and Clean Water Action. He believes his experience will be an asset to the EnCB and sees this as an opportunity to have influence in local environmental matters.

Planning Board Projects Status: 

· Wilmorite / Park Point: Final FEIS has been accepted, public comment to be continued on December 9th at 7:00. 

Jim may have attended the recent meeting. John got a report from his housemate who attended. There apparently was not much discussion about environmental issues; no mention of ZBA exemptions. Concerns were mostly about PILOT. John plans to attend meeting December 9th. He attended the Planning Board meeting during which Lagusta Yearwood discussed our letter in depth. John was not brought into the dialogue and felt he was not given much chance to speak. The board Chair may be wary of litigiousness. John: We don't have a clear goal for how we can counsel the PB at meetings and not just through letters. Lithgow, the town lawyer, said the developer should act as though the wetlands law still exists. 

Norman dipped into the FEIS document. The wetlands law, currently under appeal, is to be respected at groundbreaking. The “vernal pools” are still in the FEIS. John: at the Planning Board meeting, it was decided that they were not vernal pools, and it was intended to clarify that language and call them something else. Norman: with regard to the buffers, since the planners are not developing west of the pond, they are saying there is a buffer already there. Norman doesn't agree. He is also concerned about our relationship with the Planning Board. He has emailed the secretary with a message to Mike Calimano that he would like to talk with him before we write our comments letter. John: Lithgow was adamant that the site plan document and drawings, not the FEIS, are the legally binding documents on which any talk about woodlands, etc., can be based. To change anything now – buffers, woodlands, etc., the planners have to come back to the Planning Board. Norman would like to ask Calimano why the vernal pools are still in there, why can't the buffers be widened, and why are they making such decisions with the developer? Norman sees some progress in the FEIS: the planner has accepted control of use of herbicides; a town representative has to be involved with it, probably the wetlands inspector. But otherwise it is not fundamentally changed and very disappointing. John: Not sure there is anything actionable we can do with regard to the vernal pools. We need to stick to the buffer issue, make sure the site plan labels the area as natural rather than, say, active recreation. They could potentially develop the woodlands area. He doesn't know if the PB allowed the exemption for 3.5 stories. 

Dan Torres: what about making your letters public? The public is not aware of these issues, so they are not discussing them. Several members were concerned that this could negatively affect our relationship with the PB, which has been favorable so far. However, we are frustrated with our lack of influence. John: Calimano doesn't want to tie up the process any longer over minor issues that will not stop the project and may cause planner to sue. Mike: they said LEED is cost prohibitive, but it is basically the same as Energy Star or Green Standard. They have to comply with Energy Star standard; it's our law. Dan: complying with LEED is one thing, actually getting certification costs a lot more. Norman: if Calimano doesn't agree to speak with me before the meeting, should we put the letter in the newspaper? It was determined that there was not enough time. Will public hearings extend past December 9th? Laura: we should come up with a schedule for when to send the letter. The next PB mtg is December 16th.  Laura suggested members email each other on Monday or Tuesday about whether or not there will be more public hearings.

· Trans-Hudson Mgmt. Corp. application for Route 299 & North Putt Corners proposed CVS pharmacy and gas station – SEQRA Notice received.  Rhett: our letter (Libby's) was good, glad we got it in. They are asking for a variance for 29 parking spaces. The Planning Board is now lead agency. It will be interesting to see how they respond to our letter. John is taking a copy of the plans for further review.

· Dunkin Donuts application to ZBA was referred to us for comment. They want to extend the building to accommodate an 8x18 walk- in freezer. Plans were reviewed. No environmental issues seen. No comment. 

Discussions:

· Ulster County Environmental Management Council Meeting Report (Tabled as Jim not present).

New Business: None.

Norman made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Laura. Motion passed with all in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 9 p.m.

